

## **Frederick High School Booster Club**

**November 11th, 2019**

### **Meeting minutes**

#### **Meeting called – Maureen Schroth 7:10pm**

**Attendees** – *Maureen Schroth, Brittani Piesik, Bonny Strong, Rebecca Cecil, Stacy Tone, Chris Tone,, Lili Arroyo, Romain Lone, Claudia Ahlstrom, Nathan Howell, Amy Rosati, Anthony Rosati(missing other members who checked in on for nights meeting)*

#### **Standard Meeting Business**

##### **Presentation and approval of Treasurers Report:**

Brittani - went over the report and need approval on three checks. (sorry, did not get amounts and to whom these checks were going to prior to leaving meeting)

Conversation about moving the account from TBK due to bank hours not convenient for typical banking business. Discussion about First Bank and US Bank (King Soopers) as options that might be easier to work with. Going to research and make sure that rates and options are good for Booster account needs.

##### **Presentation and approval of Past meeting minutes:**

Chris - went over the October meeting notes and advised that would forward the meeting notes sooner for members to go over and advise any changes.

Was also advised per the by laws that names for motions and seconds not necessary.

Motion to approve, seconded and approved by all.

##### **Sponsorship Report: Banners, t-shirt, calendar and programs**

Claudia – Working on getting more sponsors for the banners that hang on the fence area of Tipple and Colorado.

Discussed taking down damaged banner that not looking very well and takes away from the appearance of the school.

Idea of pro rating banners to help bring on more sponsorship.

Banner dates cycles changed from August to August, and moved to September to September

Still \$500 for a year to post banner all year long. Discussion of other schools charging more, but only hang banners during home football games. So a bargain for the banner at Frederick.

##### **Bingo Report:**

No report at this time.

**Winter Grants:**

Moved topic to January

**Membership and Volunteers:**

Work with members to help with getting more parents and volunteers to either join and or at least help with projects. If people just want to assist with the fun projects and not interested in meetings, that is fine, just need more participation.

**Deployed US Troops Project:**

Chris was given the project to look into supporting deployed military and will be a good project to connect students and Military members.

Touched base with one of the Mead booster members at the Frederick vs Mead football game about having a friendly competition between schools to collect needed supplies and also send support messages. Mead was very interested in this project.

Was brought up that we would want to support local military members and or alum of the school and their group they are deployed with.

Have contact with James Whitlow who has contacts and the ability to assist with a project to get the needed information and or contacts to get supplies out to troops.

Looking at doing this in the Spring, due to unable to organize this in time for the Holidays, but with the idea that next year be able to work on a holiday project, but also doing spring time to show support around the calendar.

**After Prom:**

April 18<sup>th</sup>

Need to start working on purchasing prizes and the variety of prizes so that the majority if not all will walk away with a prize by the end of the night.

Ideas of items like small refrigerators, 23 inch TV's, microwaves, etc.. for those who will be going off to college and will be nice to have in dorms.

No clothing items.

After Prom Bingo helps raise the needed funds for helping sponsor After Prom activities and prizes.

Local government and businesses like to sponsor and match gift certificates for prizes.

Contact Maureen for ideas of deals and or purchase items and the booster group will reimburse.

Amazon Smile helps booster club

Brad's Deals App is a good option to find deals

Student council has yet to pick a theme for After Prom, but usually after the holidays.

No After Prom meeting date at this time

**Homecoming Floats:**

Talked about why there wasn't a float for each grade and the need for parent support to help build and support those floats.

**Winter Dance:**

January or February – no date as of yet

Student council brought up that they would like to have a Winter Dance

Talk of doing a silent disco

Discussion if the Booster group would be interested in working and helping provided Winter Dance

Proposal for funds going %45 to music foundation, %45 to booster (help support After Prom) and %10 to student council.

\$2500 up front expense up front from Booster's to support dance. Booster would sign for needed equipment.

Students allowed to bring dates from other schools with standard signing of contracts for event.

Security – local police? Work with possible SRO working that night with police department shifting work schedule?

Motion to move forward with supporting Winter dance, was seconded, and all approved.

**Concessions Report:**

Kristine – gave report

September checks needing to be written –

\$90 Band

\$108 Choir

\$45 Education Foundation

October checks

\$400 Girls Soccer

\$120 Dance

\$520 Girls Basketball

\$380 Band

\$90 Choir

\$80 Travelers

Motion to write needed checks to groups, seconded, and all approved.

**Thank you cards to be sent:**

And collection of thank you cards given to Chris

**Next Meeting: December 2nd**

**8:23 PM Close of Meeting**